From:

Sunnica Energy Farm

To: Subject:

 ${\sf FAO\ Grahame\ Kean\ -\ Request\ by\ the\ Applicant\ in\ Respect\ of\ the\ Timing\ of\ the\ Preliminary\ Meeting\ /}$

Examination.

Date:

18 May 2022 14:49:10

Attachments:

Letter to G Kean 18 May 2022.pdf

Dear Mr Kean

Please find attached a letter from Tattersalls in regard to the above.

Kind regards

John

John Morrey Director

Tattersalls Ltd







TATTERSALLS LTD · TERRACE HOUSE · NEWMARKET · SUFFOLK CB8 9BT

Grahame Kean
Lead Panel Member of the Examining Authority
The Planning Inspectorate
National Infrastructure Planning
Temple Quay House
2 The Square
Bristol. BS1 6PN

Wednesday 18th May 2022

Dear Mr Kean,

Planning Act 2008 (as amended)

Application by Sunnica Ltd for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Sunnica Energy Farm

Request by the Applicant in Respect of the Timing of the Preliminary Meeting / Examination

Thank you for your letter dated 4th May 2022 inviting comments on whether the Preliminary meeting should be delayed until mid-July 2022 and the applicants proposed timetable.

On behalf of Tattersalls, I write to confirm that we believe the proposed delay will cause prejudice to interested parties. Tattersalls as international bloodstock auctioneers is part of the racing industry and therefore wish to highlight that July is an incredibly busy month in the racing calendar.

In particular, the month includes our own July Sale held in Newmarket, 9 days racing at Newmarket racecourse including the July Festival meeting, together with the international race meeting at Goodwood. In fact, the month of July has 144 racehorse meetings within England, Scotland and Wales alone.

As a result, the racing industry will have very limited time to devote to such an important issue as the Sunnica Energy Farm. Furthermore, as Sunnica will not release details of the option 3 proposal until mid-July means it is extremely difficult to assess its impact.

In summary, we believe the horse racing and breeding industry in Newmarket will be prejudiced if the amendments are allowed.

Yours sincerely

John Morrey Director